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Among the most active and effective auxiliaries of the 
Henry George School of Social Science is the one 
generally referred to as "the Toronto school." More 
formally, it is the School of Economic Science, which 
was chartered by the Province of Ontario in 1939. It 
was the host school for the 1973 Henry George 
School conference last July, sponsored jointly with 
the New York school as a "Conference on the Proper-
ty Tax." This get-together was unusual in that, in 
addition to the annual exchange of ideas between 
representatives of Georgist institutions, it was at-
tended by professional and academic specialists and 
by governmental officials, many of whom partici-
pated in it programs. 

Under the inspiring leadership of its president, 
Malcolm McCarthy, the dedicated group of Georgists 
who comprise the School of Economic Science are 
energetically devoted to the promulgation of Henry 
George's proposals. Every available means and every 
potential avenue are employed in the effort to reach 
as many ears and eyes as possible. (The reference to 
"eyes" as well as "ears" is prompted by SES's exten-
sive use of audio-visual aids in its educational work.) 
Courses, lectures, seminars, demonstrations, and pub-
lications are offered; research is carried on and pub-
licized, and a strong endeavor is made to interest 
young people, at both the high school and college 
level. 

During the past year, classes have been conducted 
in Chinguacousy Township on The Property Tax and 
Economic Incentives. Lectures given at various high 
schools and colleges have resulted in a marked inter-
est in the subject. This year, two high school classes 
have been started, doing a case study of their locality, 
with a view to providing a good background knowl-
edge of site-value assessment for taxing purposes. In 
addition, arrangements are currently being made to 
present lectures at the Planning Schools of the Uni-
versity of Toronto and the University of Waterloo. 

Accounts of the research carried out at Port Credit. 
are being used constantly to illustrate to provincial 
city and town officials how planning and the econo-
my can be aided by applying a heavier tax on the land 
site and a lighter tax on buildings and improvements. 
In fact, as a result of having established many valu- 

able contacts with various municipalities through its 
reports and explanations concerning the Port Credit 
Research Project, the School anticipates that in the 
near future it will be able to schedule a series of 
classes and lectures for key municipal officers. 

It is felt that the serious interest created by the 
publicizing of the Port Credit experience will encour-
age other municipalities to undertake similar projects. 
Already numerous meetings have been had with 
municipal and provincial authorities. The School is 
now doing missionary work with the City of Toronto 
and the Boroughs of York, North York, and East 
York. It is proposing a procedural plan for municipal-
ities, in the hope that it will obtain a grant from each 
one to supervise the development and maintenance of 
its Land and Building Data Bank. Once the data 
banks are completed, the belief is that the advisability 
of accurately assessing and more heavily taxing land 
will become obvious. - 

Convinced that "one picture is worth more than 
ten thousand words," the School of Economic Sci-
ence stresses the use of visual aids. A large, detailed 
wall map of the Village of West Lorne, carefully 
drawn to scale by students of John Fisher's Grade 12 
geography class, has been examined with deep inter-
est by local reeves and councilmen. SES has also 
developed about fourteen kits of ten or twenty slides, 
with commentary, for high school use to illustrate 
land use in many parts of the world. Extensive use is 
planned of the Prentice-Hall film strip and record kit, 
"Our Land - Uses and Values." The school magazine, 
Square Deal, has been changed in content to report 
on current activities, in the hope that other schools 
may learn from its methods and improve their own 
impact. 

The vitality and perseverance of the School of 
Economic Science in its dedicated drive toward its 
educational goals are splendid examples of inspired 
and inspiring action. In describing the School's plans, 
programs, and projects, Malcolm McCarthy says, 
"Our task is a mammoth one, but definite progress 
can be seen." His estimate is characteristically mod-
est. The accomplishments of the Toronto school in 
and about that city, and indeed throughout Ontario, 
are quite evident. 


